
 

KURUNJANG PRIMARY SCHOOL ~ “Learning Together”  
 

                         NEWSLETTER  

              17 - 2023 
  

Thursday 8th June, 2023
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

Dear parents and carers,  
 

Thank you to the families who helped their children participate 
in the fundraiser last Friday to raise money for the Exford PS 
Community. We took a total of $806.10, which we will pass onto 
the school. I was really impressed with the children’s 
involvement and the generosity of our school community in 
supporting another school in need. The road ahead for the 
children, and their families affected is long, as is the impact on 
the rest of the school community. I know they will be very 
grateful for our school’s contribution.  
 

As the Acting Principal of your children's school, I strive to 
maximise my connections with the students, and like the staff at 
the school, pride myself on the care and concern that I have for 
each and every student and family. Students visit my office 
regularly to share their successes and things they are proud of; 
last week George from grade 2 was excited to share his writing 
and Blake from year 4 showing his karate medals to me. I also 
receive visits from students to say hi or share things that they 
may be worried about. I encourage students to see me or other 
members of staff if they are worried about anything. Students 
feeling confident to speak up about how they feel or something 
that has happened to them at school is an important step in the 
process to resolving incidents or managing any bullying that 
may occur. 
 

For the Parents and carers at school, the same applies to you. 
Please share your successes and the things you are proud of 
about our school and also reach out to me or your child's teacher 
if there are any matters that you feel we need to know about. A 
community wide approach is crucial.  
 

A massive thank you to the entire school community for being 
so understanding about staff and student absences. COVID 19, 
gastro, chicken pox and the emerging flu season are certainly 
causing a number of staff and students to be absent. There is 
also a shortage of replacement teachers and education support 
staff. This certainly causes disruptions but with patience and a 
willingness to work together we can certainly ensure that the day 
runs as smoothly as possible. 
 

National Consistent Collection of Data for Students with a 
Disability (NCCD): Every year, all schools in Australia 
participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on 
School Students with Disability (NCCD). The NCCD process 
requires schools to identify information already available in the  
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school about supports provided to students with disability. 
These relate to legislative requirements under the Disability 
Discrimination Act 1992 and the Disability Standards for 
Education 2005, in line with the NCCD guidelines (2019). 
Information provided about students to the Australian 
Government for the NCCD includes: 
year of schooling category of disability: physical, cognitive, 
sensory or social/emotional level of adjustment provided: 
support provided within quality differentiated teaching practice, 
supplementary, substantial or extensive. 
This information assists schools to: 

• formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to 
students with disability in schools  

• consider how they can strengthen the support of students 
with disability in schools 

• develop shared practices so that they can review their 
learning programs in order to improve educational outcomes 
for students with disability. 

The NCCD provides state and federal governments with the 
information they need to plan more broadly for the support of 
students with disability. 
The NCCD will have no direct impact on your child and your 
child will not be involved in any testing process. The school will 
provide data to the Australian Government in such a way that 
no individual student will be able to be identified – the privacy 
and confidentiality of all students is ensured. All information is 
protected by privacy laws that regulate the collection, storage 
and disclosure of personal information. To find out more about 
these matters, please refer to the Australian Government’s 
Privacy Policy (https://www.dese.gov.au/about-
us/resources/department-education-skills-and-employment-
complete-privacy-policy-0). 
 

Further information about the NCCD can be found on the NCCD 
Portal (https://www.nccd.edu.au). 
 

ROAD SAFETY 
Bikes and Scooters – Riding to School 
We support and encourage students to ride their bikes and 
scooters to school as it is a healthy and environmentally 
conscious choice, but note that: 
 

❖ Bikes and scooters must be in a condition that complies with 
safety expectations (e.g. size, brakes, tyres). 

❖ Students must wear a helmet when riding a bike and are 
strongly encouraged to do the same when riding a scooter. 

 

 

 

https://www.dese.gov.au/about-us/resources/department-education-skills-and-employment-complete-privacy-policy-0
https://www.dese.gov.au/about-us/resources/department-education-skills-and-employment-complete-privacy-policy-0
https://www.dese.gov.au/about-us/resources/department-education-skills-and-employment-complete-privacy-policy-0
https://www.nccd.edu.au/
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❖ Students are strongly encouraged to lock their bikes and 
scooters in the bike enclosure. 

❖ Bikes and scooters must be ‘walked’ within the school 
grounds when entering and exiting the school. 

 

SCHOOL VALUES 
This week we continue to look at the school value RESPECT. 
Displayed in every classroom is an expected behaviours matrix. 
The matrix has expectations for each of the school values. 
Please see values below. 
 

This year we have been part of The Resilience Project’s 
program. The aims and objectives of this program is to build an 
understanding of positive emotions and resilience. We have 
focused on the three key pillars that have been proven to 
cultivate positive emotion: Gratitude, Empathy and Mindfulness 
(GEM), with Emotional Literacy being a foundational skill to 
practise these strategies.  
 

A reminder to our whole community that acts of kindness go 
along way. We encourage everyone to support and encourage 
all members of our school community and this includes 
students, teachers, staff and families. Everyone is working hard 
to do their best and deserve respectful and thoughtful behaviour.  
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Gratitude - Paying attention to the things we have right now and 
not worrying about what we don't have. We practise gratitude by 
noticing the positives around us.  
Empathy - Putting ourselves in the shoes of others so we feel 
what they are feeling. We practise empathy by being kind and 
compassionate towards other people.  
Mindfulness - Our ability to be calm and in the present moment. 
We practise mindfulness by slowing down and concentrating on 
one thing at a time.  
Emotional Literacy - Our ability to label our emotions, which 
helps us to soften negative emotions and find positive emotions. 
We practise emotional literacy by labelling our emotions as we 
experience them. 
 

ASSEMBLY 
Looking forward to seeing you all at the Year 3 to 6 assembly 
tomorrow. See you then. Finally, I am looking forward to seeing 
you all refreshed after the long weekend. 
 

Regards, 
 

Tom 
 

~ Learning Together 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

AWARDS 
 

 

Student of the week awards are made each 
week and announced in the newsletter on a 
Thursday. The awards are presented to the 

students at assembly on Friday at 2.30pm in the Gym.  

Parents are most welcome to attend. 
 

3/4 Tony ~ Amelia O’Neill 
3/4 Tony ~ Moiz Cheema 

3 Danielle ~ Naomi Setema 
3 Danielle ~ Mason Stevens 
4 Lo Nigro ~ Leah Nguyen 

4 Lo Nigro ~ Lea Jovkovska 
4 Gatt/Tanya ~ Ayanna Roughley-Kuila 

4 Gatt ~ Pahul Bal 
5 Bella ~ Delnia Darabi 

5 Bella ~ Annika Odewahn 
6 D’Elia ~ Rayyan Alameh 
6 D’Elia ~ Jazyah Simoo 

 

 

FOUNDATION 

ENROLMENTS 

2024 ARE NOW OPEN 

 

Parents who live within our school’s 
designated neighbourhood area are 
invited to enrol their children for 
Foundation 2024 at the office.  To be 

eligible to enrol for Foundation in 2024 your child must turn 5 
years of age by 30th April 2024. You must provide proof of your 
child’s age by presenting a birth certificate.  For students who 
were born overseas you must present their passport and visa 
details.  Immunisation certificates are also required and may be 
posted 
to you on request by calling 1800 653 809. As the immunisation 
and birth certificates may take a little time to arrive, we suggest 
you get organised early and phone for your certificate now. 
 

Please contact the school office on 9743 0633 if you would like 
to arrange a tour of our school. 

 

 

NOTIFICATION AND APPROVAL 

REGARDING EXTENDED ABSENCES FOR 

FAMILY HOLIDAYS OR EVENTS 
 

We appreciate that families from time to time may be absent for 
family holidays or events. In the event that you know you will be  
absent please come to the office to collect a notification 
regarding extended absences for family holidays or events form 
for approval. This will enable the class and specialist teachers 
to be aware of the absence and for the absence to be recorded 
on compass. 
 

 

    BOOK CLUB  
 

The first issue for the 2023 year was 
handed out this week and will need to be 

returned by this Friday the 9th of June for processing. Whether 
your child is at school, or at home, you can place your order on 
LOOP as normal. Online orders will close on this date for 
delivery at school. Please make sure all orders have the child’s 
name, grade and correct money placed in a sealed 
envelope/bag.   

 

FORWARD PLANNING 
 
 

       

Friday 9th June 

• Book Club ~ Orders Close 
Monday 12th June 

• King’s Birthday ~ Public Holiday 

• Alpha Show ~ Compass Payments Close 
Wednesday 14th June 

• Foundation 2024 Open Night ~ 5.00pm 
Thursday 15th June 

• Alpha Show ~ Whole School Incursion 
Friday 16th June 

• Year 5/6 Camp ~ 2nd Instalment Due 

• Year 3/4 Camp ~ 1st Instalment Due 
Monday 19th June 

• Foundation ~ Cultural Day 
Wednesday 21st June 

• Student Free Day ~ Students not required at 
school 

Thursday 22nd June 

• 2023 CSEF Applications Close 
Friday 23rd June 

• Last Day Term 2 ~ Early Dismissal 2.10pm 
Monday 10th July 

• Student Free Day ~ Students not required at 
school 

Tuesday 11th July 

• First Day Term 3 ~ 8.50am Start 
Friday 21st July 

• Year 5/6 Camp ~ 3rd Instalment Due 

• Year 3/4 Camp ~ 2nd Instalment Due 
Friday 4th August 

• Year 5/6 Camp ~ Final Instalment Due 
Friday 11th August 

• Year 3/4 Camp ~ Final Instalment Due 
Friday 15th September 

• Last Day Term 3 ~ Early dismissal 2.10pm 
Monday 2nd October 

• First Day Term 4 ~ 8.50am Start 
Monday 6th November 

• Student Free Day ~ Students not required at 
school 

Tuesday 7th November 

• Melbourne Cup Day ~ Public Holiday 
Wednesday 8th November 

• Student Free Day ~ Students not required at 
school 

 

 

LIBRARY 
 

We currently have a large number of overdue 
library books.  Could I ask that any library books 
found at home over the holidays that belong to our 
school, please be returned to the library ASAP. 
 

Thank you 
Lynne Notman ~ Library Technician 

 

 

CHANGE OF DETAILS 
 

If you have changed any of your contact 
details, could you please advise the school 
office ASAP so that our records can be updated.  It is vitally 
important that we have current contact details to call parents 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCOfUgKfV98cCFULGpgodC5AClQ&url=http://www.clipartpanda.com/categories/magnifying-glass-book-clipart&psig=AFQjCNGAq9kmF04edY6X1LBYbBmayfUQ2w&ust=1442359273297686
http://www.google.com.au/imgres?q=young%20students%20cartoon&safe=active&biw=1600&bih=757&tbm=isch&tbnid=lcZNiMSIlVaIkM:&imgrefurl=https://www.123rf.com/photo_5516534_young-student-vector-and-cartoon-character.html&docid=heTYafZgqakDRM&imgurl=http://us.123rf.com/400wm/400/400/ddraw/ddraw0909/ddraw090900202/5609793-school-elements-cartoon-and-vector-objects.jpg&w=1200&h=1173&ei=YxAhU8vCLo-PlQXEnoHgAg&zoom=1&ved=0CNoBEIQcMCs&iact=rc&dur=1934&page=2&start=29&ndsp=29


 

** IMPORTANT** 
 

APPLICATIONS FOR CSEF 

CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSION FUND FOR 

NEW STUDENTS/FAMILIES 
 

 

The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps eligible families 
to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities. 
  

If you have a valid means-tested concession card, such as a 
Veterans Affairs Gold Card, Centrelink Health Care Card or 
Pensioner Concession Card, or are a temporary foster parent, 
you may be eligible. There is also a special consideration 
category for asylum seeker and refugee families. 
 

Payment amounts this year are $125 for eligible primary school 
students.  Payments are made direct to the school to use 
towards expenses relating to camps, excursions and sporting 
activities for the benefit of your child. 
 

If you applied for CSEF through our school last year, you do not 
need to complete an application form this year, unless you have 
additional children attending school this year or there has been 
a change in your family circumstances. 
  

If you would like to apply for the first time at Kurunjang Primary 
School, please come into the school office to collect an 
application form. 
  

Please check with the school office if you are unsure, and please 

return completed forms to the school office as soon as possible. 

 

 

JUNIOR SCHOOL 

COUNCIL 
 

Please remember to collect your 
plastic bread tags and soft plastic 
bread bags over the holiday. The 

plastic bread tags are being collected in each classroom. The 
soft plastic bread bags collection point is the large box near Lost 
Property - this can be any soft plastic bag used for bread. 

 

 

CANTEEN  
 

Please note that on-line 
canteen orders can be 
placed up to 2 weeks in 
advance however, they 
must be placed prior to 
9.00am on the day of 
wanting the order 
processed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LATE ARRIVALS: 
 

If your child is running late for any reason, please take 
them to the office to be signed into school. A late pass 
will be issued to your child to be given to the teacher.  

 

 

 

 

DISCLAIMER 
 

All advertisements placed in this newsletter and flyers sent 
home on behalf of sporting groups and auxiliaries are done so 
in good faith. It should not be assumed that Kurunjang Primary 
School is recommending these activities. Parents have a 
responsibility to make sure that activities are suitable and safe 
for their children. 

 

 

 

  



 

 



 

 
 
  



 

 



 

  



 

  



  



 

CLASS LIST FOR Qkr! 
 

CLASS  NAME  Qkr! CLASS 
 

Foundation Potts  Foundation Potts 
Foundation Ahern  Foundation Ahern 
Foundation Jane  Foundation Jane 
Foundation Amy  Foundation Amy 
Foundation Ryan  Foundation Ryan 

 
1 Gonzalez  1 Gonzalez 
1 Cohen   1 Cohen 
1 Cole   1 Cole 
1 Dovaston  1 Dovaston 

 
2 Ana   2 Ana 
2 Kirk   2 Kirk 
2 Hannah  2 Hannah 
2 Estelle   2 Estelle 

 
3/4 Tony   3/4 Tony 
3 Christina  3 Christina 
3 Columbus  3 Columbus 
3 Danielle  3 Danielle 
4 Lo Nigro  4 Lo Nigro 
4 Mason   4 Mason 
4 Gatt/Tanya  4 Gatt/Tanya 

 
5/6 Layton  5/6 Layton 
5 Lisa/Micallef  5 Lisa/Micallef 
5 Blake   5 Blake 
5 Bella   5 Bella 
6 D’Elia   6 D’Elia 
6 Ellie   6 Ellie 
6 Webb   6 Webb  



 

 



 

 



 

  



 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

Wilson Pee Wee Tennis (4 – 7 years) 
MLC Hot Shots (5 – 12 years) 

Junior & Adult Coaching 
(Group & Private Lessons available) 

Squad Training for Elite Juniors 
Mums in Tennis Program 

Professional Racquet Restringing 
Ask us about NEW Cardio Tennis! 

Phone: Steve Kelly 0409 173 273 
 

 


